Town of Manheim Regular Board Meeting
 February 13, 2023 @ 7:00pm
MEMBERS PRESENT




OTHERS PRESENT
Deputy Supervisor Frederick Doerrer



Lloyd Hall

Councilman Peter Jaikin




Wilbur Hills

Councilman Kevin Snell                                              
Rodney Swartz
Councilwoman Marie Gressler  
MEMBERS ABSENT     
Supervisor John Haughton
Deputy Supervisor Doerrer called the meeting to order at 7:12pm, roll call was taken and the pledge of allegiance recited.

A Motion was made by Councilwoman Gressler and was seconded by Councilman Jaikin to approve the minutes of January 9, 2023 board meeting. Ayes All

A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilwoman Gressler to approve the minutes of the January 9, 2023 Organizational Meeting.  Ayes All
A Motion was made by Councilwoman Gressler and seconded by Councilman Jaikin to approve Abstract #2 of 2023 as audited. Ayes All

A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilman Snell to approve Payrolls #1, #2 and #3 of 2023 as audited. Ayes All
A Motion was made by Councilwoman Gressler and seconded by to approve the Supervisor report for December 2022. Ayes All
A Motion was made by Councilman Snell and seconded by Councilman Jaikin to approve the Clerk’s Report for January 2023.  Ayes All

A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilman Snell to approve the transfers as recommend by Donna Ploss, Bookkeeper as follows:  Ayes All



TO





FROM




General Fund

1220.4


$50.00



 1620.1

$1800.00

1410.4


$17.50



 8160.4

$7432.17

1910.4


$4193.84


 9030.8

$1159.78
1930.4


$6908.81


 9040.8

$1004.80

8160.1


$123.50




7550.4


$103.10











$11,396.75





$11,396.75

Highway DB

5110.1


$12,377.32


5110.4


$13403.82

5112.4


$       90.32




9030.8


$     936.27






           




$13,403.82





$13,403.82

Library

7410.1


$368.50


7410.410

$628.91

7410.413

$106.00


9020.8


$126.45

9030.8


$27.96












$628.91





$628.91

Superintendent’s Report

Lloyd Hall, Superintendent of Highways gave the councilman a detailed report of what has been going on with the highway garage for the month.  A copy is on file with the Town Clerk.  Additional information that Lloyd Hall presented to the Board is as follows: Icing seems to be happening more and more frequently and more so overnight.  There has been water over the road on Burrell, Bronner and Peckville Roads.  There has been a lot of people coming after hours and getting buckets of sand.  Next year Lloyd is going to have signs put up for sand.  The Highway garage is thinking about purchasing in the future a hydraulic crimping tool.  The Town would be able to repair broken lines and stuff during the night instead of having to wait until the morning to fix things.  The Town can also share this tool with the Village of Dolgeville.  The Village of Dolgeville would have to purchase or reimburse the town the cost of the material.  Lloyd Hall gave the Councilman the bids that he received on a new welder.  The Welder that is at the Highway Garage is not grounding and works when it wants too.  He received three quates as follows:

Linde Gas & Equipment- Marcy, NY – Mig Welder Multimatic 255

$5749.00
HAUN Welding Supply, Utica, NY-Multimatic 255 W/Dual Cyl/Tig

$5749.00

Linde Gas & Equipment- Marcy, NY – Lincoln Power Min 360 MP

$9,299.00

A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilwoman Gressler to purchase the Miller Welder from Linde Gas and Equipment.  Ayes All

Councilman Snell just wanted to say that when you are dealing with a welder not welding right, you need to be careful on the ground cable because it will start to weld itself together and that is when someone gets hurt.
Old Business
The Town Board needs to rescind Resolution #29 of 2022 signed December 12, 2022 to convey land in the Town of Manheim. 
Town of Manheim 
RESOLUTION NO. _22___ of 2023
Dated: February _13_, 2023
RESOLUTION TO 
CONVEY LAND IN THE TOWN OF MANHEIM 
MOTION made by
Peter Jaikin

, seconded by

Kevin Snell


WHEREAS, portions of the Town Highway known as Saltsman Road located wholly within the Town of Manheim have been discontinued pursuant to section 171(2) of the Highway Law; and
WHEREAS, the Town has fee title to an approximately 0.483-acre parcel of land which was part of the now discontinued portion of Saltsman Road; and
WHEREAS, the Town of Manheim no longer has a use for the 0.483-acre parcel which was part of the discontinued portion of Saltsman Road; and
WHEREAS, a section of Saltsman Road which was not discontinued requires certain improvements; and
WHEREAS, to accomplish these improvements the Town needs to obtain an easement over a portion of the lands of CB Farmlands, LLC lying adjacent to Saltsman Road to provide, among other things, a sufficient turning radius and turnaround for trucks at the southerly end of Saltsman Road; and
WHEREAS, CB Farmlands, LLC has agreed to accept title to the 0.43-acre parcel as consideration for granting the Town an easement for highway purposes over certain lands adjacent to the Saltsman Road; and
WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 64(2) of Town Law, the Town Board may, upon the adoption of a resolution, convey real property held in the name of the Town; and
WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 64(2) of Town Law, such resolution is subject to a permissive referendum.
Now Therefore Be It RESOLVED, after due deliberation, we, the undersigned members of the Town Board of the Town of Manheim, do hereby determine that the 0.483-acre parcel of land formerly a part of Saltsman Road is no longer necessary or useful for highway purposes or needed for any other Town purpose.
 Be It Further RESOLVED, that the value CB Farmlands, LLC grant of an easement to the Town for highway purposes over certain lands adjacent to the Saltsman Road constitutes fair and adequate consideration for the conveyance to CB Farmlands, LLC of the 0.483-acre parcel which is no longer necessary or useful for highway purposes or needed for any other Town purpose.
Be It Further RESOLVED, that this Resolution is subject to a permissive referendum.
Roll Call Vote:
John Haughton, Supervisor   
 
Aye______Nay____Abstain____Absent_X___

Frederick Doerrer, Deputy Supervisor  
Aye__X____Nay____Abstain____Absent____
Peter Jaikin, Councilman
 
Aye__X____Nay____Abstain____Absent____
Kevin Snell, Councilman
   
Aye__X_____Nay____Abstain_____Absent____
Marie Gressler, Councilperson               
Aye___X___Nay_____Abstain_____Absent____
                                                     
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have affixed my name as Clerk/Secretary on this 13th day of February 2023. 





___________________________
Carrie Rockwell, Clerk/Secretary
New Business

Snowplow money received in the amount of $102,817.16.  We expect to receive $205,634.32.  We budgeted $193,000.00 which will give us $12,634.32 more than budgeted.

Correspondence

Letter from the Violet Festival looking for donations.  The Town of Manheim will send $3,000.00.
Public Comment Period

A Motion was made by Councilwoman Gressler and was seconded by Councilman Snell to adjourn at 7:52pm.  Ayes All

Respectfully Submitted,

Carrie Rockwell
Town Clerk

